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     It has been an unusual year for all of us.  Hopefully everyone has managed to stay safe and heathy.   
For John and Brian, your Township road crew, it has pretty much been business as usual.  Ditching 
and grading roads, placing and spreading gravel and replacing cross-pipes are just a few of the 
projects that have kept them busy.  Thanks to their hard work, our roads are in good shape as we head 
into winter. 
     The Athletic Association did a great job of hosting a regional girls softball tournament this summer. 
The hard work that went into organizing the event and coordinating the teams’ schedules paid off with 
an event that ran smoothly and was fun for players and spectators alike.  They also put up a new 
pitching and batting station and saw to some general maintenance of the balls fields.  GREAT JOB!  
Congratulations to all involved. 
     Township Clean Up Day was a huge success.  Due to the Pandemic, our normal April clean up date 
was postponed until July.  We had a steady line of residents with full truck beds, trailers and trunks to 
be unloaded into one of 6 huge dumpsters.  Thank you to all of the volunteers who unloaded vehicles 
on a very warm day! 
     Many thanks go to Scott Turner for mowing and maintaining the grounds at the REC Center and at 
the Township Building this summer.  He did a great job keeping things looking good.   His efforts are 
greatly appreciated. 
     The REC Board will host the annual “Trunk or Treat” at the township Rec Building, 30031 State Hwy 
408, on October 29, 2020, from 5 pm until 8 pm.  Residents are invited to participate by handing out 
candy to trick or treaters from the trunk of their car in the parking lot at the Rec Center.  In the spirit of 
the season, participants are encouraged to decorate their vehicles and to dress up in Halloween attire 
(nothing too scary please!)  This should be a fun event for all!  Participants are welcome to set up one 
half hour beforehand. 
     November 3, 2020 is Election Day.  Please remember to get out to vote!  The polls will be open from 
7 am until 8 pm.  Richmond Township residents can vote at the Township REC Building, 30031 State 
Hwy 408. .  Face masks and social distancing guidelines will be observed.   
     We’ve had great weather this summer, and fall is looking good so far.  But we all know that winter is 
right around the corner.  Get out and enjoy the good weather while it lasts!  Stay safe while doing so. 
     Thank you for your support of Richmond Township. 


